WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 13, 1989

OLD BUSINESS
3.1

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: First item on the
agenda, 0l1d Business, 3.1: Requesi for release of cash
deposits for the following: a. Horizon Hill subdivision.
We have a memo here that no action be taken until the next
Commission meeting.

George, what's the issue here?

MR, REIF: There are a number of things
that have't been done, and they are going to be done, we
hope, by the next meeting.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: A number of things?

MR. REIF: Yes.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Attorney Karpel.

MR. KARPEL: This is Horizon Hill?

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Correct.

MR. KARPEL: For the record, Attorney
Philip Karpel. I was contacted the other day by Phil
Kishel (phonetic) of Charter Development who has been
apparently hospitilized for quite some time, and in fact, is
going back in again. I hadn't had the opportunity to keep
up with this. And, apparently, there were two issues that
he asked me to look into, one of which, is very simple, and
that is landscaping on the boulevard. He was told by

somebody not to do it, and it is quite clear that he should
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and will. And the other is the installation of a fire
alarm; and I understand, that the regs or the City Ordinance
was changed, and I simply told him I'd find out whether -- I
don't know. I haven't been following whether this
gubdivision was approved. If you want it there, the short
answer is, he'll put it in. The question is: Is that
something that should be done?

CHAIRMAN CGIONFRIDDO: Yes, George.

MR. REIF: It should be uniform where
everybody else does it.

CHATRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I understand that.
But my philosophy is the City has made a policy decision now
that subdivisions have certain sizes. We don't want these
fire alarm boxes anymore, because, basically, they end up
being maintenance items that the City has to maintain at our
cost and our expense years down the road. So, I mean, it
would be, at least, my feeling as a member of this
commigsion, that in subdivisions where the boxes have not as
yet been put in, if they would be one's that were under our
new ordinance, we wouldn't require them to be put it. I
don't see any reason why wve shouldn't --

MR. REIF: They would be given approval
when ther require them.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I understand that.
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take

they
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Wwhat I'm saying, is this commission can now

a position if it so chose, that in those subdivisions

don't have to put them

MR. REIF:

in, if we decide to; right?

If they are told to put it in,

put it in. 1It's got to be uniform.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: George, just for the

of discussion, I don't want to burden time. Put this

on the agenda for the next meeting.

done.

MR. REIF:

If you want it, it will be
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3.1(Db)

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Yellow Hill
subdivision, Wesleyan Hills. According to our notes
everything is now in order and the cash deposits can be
released. Is there a motion to that effect?

(Whereupon, there was a motion by
Commissioner Shapiro and seconded by Vice Chairman Loffredo)
Is there any discussion? (No response.)
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any opposed?

(No response.) Motion carries.
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3.1{c)
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Lot #12, Wild Apple

subdivisgion.

The same goes for that one. We are now

prepared to release the --
(Whereupon, there was a motion by

Commissioner Shapiro; seconded by Vice Chairman Loffredo to

release the cash deposit)

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any discussion?
(No response.) If not, all those in favor?
(Whereupon, there was an aye response. )

.
‘ J CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any opposed? (No

response.) Motion carries.

L]
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3.2

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: 3.2 Proposed
special exception to permit a commercial building in the
flood plain located on Washington Street. Applicant/agent
New Haven Lube, Inc.(Jiffy Lube)/Atty. Karpel.

Has everybody here either been at the

meetings or read the --

MR. REIF: There's a list here.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I know that. I
don't feel like tracing down all the names. Evervybody
here either having read the transcripts or listened to tapes?

COMMISSIONER SHAPRIO: I haven't.

CHATRMAN GIONFRIDDO: No.

COMMISSIONER SHAPIRO: No.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: No? So unless
Commissioner Gadomski has we don't have enough for a quorom
for a vote unless you just abstain if everybody else has.

SECRETARY GADOMSKI: I'1l be glad to do
that.

CHATRMAN GIONFRIDDO: John, on Jiffy Lube,
have you?

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: 1I've read them.

CHATIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Steve, you have and

I have.
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What's your pleasure?

COMMISSIONER SHAPIRO: For purposes of
discussion, I move to to approve it. /

(Whereupon, there was a Motion by
Commissioner Shapiro; seconded by Commissioner
Pillarella to approve)

CHATIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: 1Is there any
discussion? It just seems at least reasonably clear to me;,
though, I have to commend Attorney Karpel for the gquality of
the presentation that he made. 1 feel very comfortable
putting that type of an operation in an area where we know
there is going to be a substantial amount of flooding with
the possibility of contamination and oil getting into the
water, and all those types of problems will be associated
with this type of business being in that particular area.
For that reason, I just don't feel comfortable voting for
this.

Commissioner Shapiro.

COMMISSIONER SHAPIRO: 1I'd like to echo your
statements that I feel that in spite of the excellent
presentation, the area is certainly inappropriate for this
type of usage.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any further discussion?
(No response) All those in favor of the motion to approve?

(Whereupon, there was a nay response.)

SEYMOUR FrLDMAN CARTIFIED COURT REPORTER
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3.3

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Request to permit

use of open space to construct condos on Brush Hill Road in

exchange for transfer of ownership of the swim and tennis
ciub to the Wesleyan Hills Association for the Club.
Applicant/agent Hill Development/Joseph Lombardo.
Commissioner Shapiro is disqualified. Commissioner

Gadomski, were you here for all of them?

SECRETARY GADOMSKI: Your notes indicate I
was here on 8/9. As I recall I was riding a train back from

Washington D.C. during that meeting, I probably wasn't here

then.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: So we don't have
enough people to vote on this one. Is there a Motion to
Table?

(Whereupon, there was a Motion by
Commissioner Robinson; seconded by Vice Chairman Loffredo)

CHAIﬁMAN GIONFRIDDO: All those in favor
of tabling?

{Whereupon, there was an aye response.)

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any opposed?

{(No response.) Motion carries.
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3.4
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Proposed Zoning Code
test amendment to allow density bonuses in exchange for the
construction of affordable housing. Proponent P & Z
Comm. (No time limit)
Is there a motion tc table?
(Whereupon, there was a motion by
Commissioner Shapiro; seconded by Commissioner Pillarella.)
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: All those in favor?
(Whereupon, there was an aye response.)
Any opposed? (No response.)

Motion carries.
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3.5
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Proposed Zoning Code
_text amendment to establish an IM zone. Applicant/agent
Mattabasset Group, Inc./Atty. Dovley.
Ts there a motion to table this?
(Whereupon, there was a motion by
Commissioner Pillarella; seconded by Commissioner Gadomski)
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: All those in favor?
“(Whereupon, there was an aye response. )
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any opposed?

(No response.) Motion carries.

STIMOUR FELDMAN CERTIFIED CUURT EEFORTER
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3.6
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Proposed Zoning Map
amendment to rezone an area located between East Street and
Route I-91 to the IM Zone. Applicant/agent Mattabasset
Group, Inc./Atty. Dowley.
Along with 3.5 this one should probably be —-
(Whereupon, there was a Motion by Secretary
Gadomski; seconded by Vice Chairman Loffredo to be tabled)
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Alil those in favor?
(Whereupon, there was an aye response.)
8 CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any opposed? (No

response.)
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3.7
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Request to extend
site plan approval for another year for another year for
Meadowview Condos, Wesleyan Hills PRDI. Original approval
date was 6/8/88. Applicant/Agent Laurel Grove LTD. Atty
Dzialo.

Attorney Dzialo..

MR. DZIALO: I think, the letter that you
have in front of you speaks to what I'm about to say.

The plan was approved June 6, 1988, but
because of the real estate market, the builder chose not
to broceed. The market is improving slightly, and if it
improves further, the developer will certainly start the

project. We hope that you grant an 18 months extension to

December 31, 1990.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Maker of the Motion
agreed to an extension to December 31, 1990, instead of one
year. Is there a seconder?

(Whereupon, the motion was seconded by Vice Chairman

Loffredo.)

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any other
discussion? If not, all those in favor?

(Whereupon, there was an aye response.)

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any opposed?

({No response.) Motion carries.
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NEW BUSINESS
4.1
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Proposed 20 lot
subdivision located at 308 East Street to be called
Heritage Run. Applicant/agent Thaddeus Bysiewicz/Atty.
Thomasson.
You're just looking for a date, correct?
MR. THOMASSON: Correct.
(Whereupon, a Motion was made by Vice
Chairman Loffredo; seconded by Commissioner Shapiro for
October 1l1lth)
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any discussion? If
not, all those in favor? (Whereupon, there was an aye
response.) All those in opposition? (Whereupon,

there was a nay response.) Motion carries.
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4.2
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Flood Plain Study

1989.

MR. REIF: The Flood Plain people will be
running their own show. They'll be putting legal
notices in the paper and what have you.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Okay.

SEYMOUR FELDMAN CERTIFIED COURT REPORTER
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4.3
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Proposed P & 7
revised fee schedule.
This is here for discussion purposes.
MR. REIF: If you want to move it aliong
you have to send it to the Council.
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Has anybody had an
opportunity to look at it?
MR. REIF: You got it in the mail a couple
of weeks ago.
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Yes. That doesn't
mean we had an opportunity took at it. That's why I
asked. I would suggest we forward it to the council.
‘(Whereupon, motion was made and seconded by
Commissioner shapiro.)
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: George, does this
take into account that we were looking to pass on to
the applicants that would carry us through the

transcription services and studies and things like

that?

!

MR. REIF: It would take care of the
traffic. There is a substantial increase in the fees.
No guarantee they're going to pay on an individual
basgis for the costs of transcripts. But I'v raised

having a second and subsequent public hearing so that
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WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 13, 1989

17

there would be a lot of help along the way.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: What do we charge,
$50.00 to have a second hearing?

MR. REIF: That's right. Now it's thirty.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: This was done with
the City Attorney. Was there any discussion -- was
there some concern that if we raised them higher than
this we couldn't justify them or something like that?

MR, REIF: No. You are entitled to charge
what the traffic will bear.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDC: The thing that
concerns me, if we continue a hearing and come back a
second time, $50.00 doesn't begin to cover the cost for
the -~ let's say, if the hearing is continued an hour,
two hours the next night, those kind of costs add up
over time, and $50.00 is not really going to cover it,
from what I see. We're spending $20,000 a year on
transcripts. Let's forward it to the Council and we
will have some time between now and the October Council
meeting in order to think about it. Some of us are
going to have to make that decision.

A1l those in favor?

(Whereupon, there was an aye response.)

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any opposed? (No

response. ) Motion carries.
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L.h
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDOQ: Proposed zoning
text amendment to change Section 60.0233 and 44.0833
retail sales and/or rentals of used automobiles.
Applicant/agent John E. Burr/Fortuna & Cartelli,
( This would allow auto sales in MR Zones. )
MR. BORKOWSKI: I'm Attorney Joseph
Borkowski. 1I'm here on this item and also on the nest
item.

If the Commission would prefer, I could give
you some detail as to what is proposed. If not, we
would merely request a public hearing on this, at which
time, we'll give you, obviously, a full exPlanation as
to the reasons for this particular application.

CHATRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Okay. I don't thinK
we can continue until the 25th because that's the last
meeting, and if we want a second hearing or we need
additional time we're going to run into problems.

Is there a motion for 10/117
(Whereupon, there was a motion by Secretary Gadomski;
seconded by Vice Chairman Loffredo.)

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Commissioner
Pillarella.

COMMISSIONER PILLARELLA: Do you have an

address on this?

MR. BORKOWSKI: I do. Just to orient the
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4.5

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Proposed Zoning Code
text amendment to change Sections 60.02.33 and
44.08.33, Retail Sales and/or Rentals of Used
Automobiles. Applicant/agent John E. Burr/Fortuna &
Cartelli. (This would allow auto sales in MR zones)

MR. BORKOWSKI: I'm Attorney Joseph
Borkowski. 1I'm here on this item and also on the next
item.

If the Commission would prefer, I could give
you some detail as to what is proposed. If not, ve
would merely request a public hearing on this, at which
time, we'll give you, obviously, a full explanation as
to the reasons for this particular applicationg

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Okay. I don't think
we can continue until the 25th because that's the last
meeting, and if we want a second hearing or we need
additional time we're going to run into problems.

Is there a motion for 10/11%

{Whereupon, there was a motion by Secretary
Gadomski; seconded by Vice Chairman Loffredo.)

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Commissioner
Piliarella.

COMMISSIONER PILLARELILA: Do you have an

address on this?

MR. BORKOWSKI: I do. Just to orient the
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it's approximately catty-corner from -- well, we'll
give you a better idea. Mr. Fazzino had come in here
and asked for a special exception previously for the
construction of office spaces. It is two buildings
down from that location.

CHATIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Is there a sign
there to Bee Leasing?

MR. BORKOWSK: Bee Leasing is wvhere it is
presently located on Newfield Street.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: You know, 4.5 is
beyond that one. Okay. All those in favor of October
11th?

(Whereupon, there was an any response.)

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Anyone opposed?

(No response.) Motion carries.

SEYMOUR FELDMAN CERTIFIED COURYT REPORTER
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4.6

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Proposed special
exception to convert an existing building from an
automobile leasing business to a new use as an used
automobile retail sales and automobile leasing
business. Applicant/agent John E. Burr/Fortuna &
Cartelli)

{Whereupon, a Motion was made; seconded by

Vice Chairman Loffredo for October 11ith.)

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: All those in favor?
(Whereupon, there was an aye response.)

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Anyone opposed?
(No response.) Motion carries.

We'll move to the Public Hearing, we'll star]

with item No. 4.
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PUBLIC HEARING
SECRETARY GADOMSKI: Legal notice.
Middletown Planning and %oning Commission Public Hearing,
September 13, 1989, 7:00 P.M., Council Chambers, deKoven
Drive, Middletown, Connecticut. Above legal notice appeared
twice in the Middletown Press: Friday, September 1, 1989

and Friday, September 8, 1989.
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4,

SECRETARY GADOMSKI: Item 4. Proposed
special exception to permit a shopping are in the flood
plain located on Washington Street near the 0l1d Mill Square
as depicted on a map entitled, "Old Mill Wayside, latest
revision 6/21/89". Applicant/agent Robbins Group/Atty.
Dovley.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: We have a letter
here from Attorney’Dowley addressed to me, dated September 12
" learned today that the traffic study which the Commission
requested from your traffic consultant will not be ready for
gsome time. In order to provide the commission with adequate
time to discuss the matter and review the reports, we hereby
withdraw our application without prejudice to be resubmitted
at the time your traffic consultant advises us that he has
completed his work so that.both traffic reports will be
available for review by the public prior to a public
hearing".

(Whereupon, there was a motion by Commissioner Shapiro;
seconded by Vice Chairman Loffredo.)

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: All those in
favor.

(Whereupon, there was an aye response. )

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDO: Any opposed?

(No response.) Motion carries.

SEYMOUR F#LDMAN  CLRTIFIED COURT REPORTER
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CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: That means, George,

we still want them to do the traffic study.
MR. REIF: Very important.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Okay. We'll move

back to No. 1,

SEYMOUR FELDMAN CERTIFIED COUR®P REPORTER
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1.
SECRETARY GADOMSKI: Continued:
Proposed 32 lot subidivision of land on south side of Long
Hill Road opposite Long Lane. Property of Raymond D.
Jurczak. Applicant/agent Multitech New England, Inc. Plan
showing proposed subdivision to be called Long Hill Farms,

dated July, 1989.

MR. KLEINHANCE. Good Evening. My name i
Robert Kleinhance (phonetic) from Multitech New England.
With me is John Gilmore, Engineer. And we are back again
tonight.

CHATIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Did you get an
opportunity to look at that one subdivision that I asked yo
to look at?

MR. KLEINHANCE: I couldn't find it,
quite frankly.

CHATIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: You couldn't find
it?

MR. KLEINHANCE: It wasn't on the map. I
wound up in Woodland Heights instead of Woodland Terrace.

Let me just comment by nature of the road we
are proposing and the amount of turns bend in it, we will b
able to orient the houses and orient them differently than
they show on the site plan, and make it an intersting

subdivision, also by leaving the wood lots up in the back
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COMMISSIONER GIONFRIDDO: Great. T think
we also asked you at the last meeting, whether or not, you
would be able to come in and talk about the guestion of
driveway length and the number of cars you would be able to
park on the various driveways since you are looking for
narrower roads and onstreet parking would be a problem.

MR. GILMORE: John Gilmore, for the
record.

I have prepared a little example of how we
would propose to handle the parking.

Mr. Reif, at the last meeting, brought up

the fact that you want to comfortably park, at least, three

vehicles in a driveway so that one does not impede the

other.

I'm proposing -~ I'll have a hand out to show
you. The driveways are all rather long. Some of them are
-- I think, the shortest one is about fifty odd feet long,
and some of them as you can see on the map are much longer,
70, 80 feet long.

The homes could be constructed with garages
or without garages. In either event, the scenario I'm about
to pass out to you shows how we accomplish parking three
vehicles. Essentially, it's by constructing an apron so all

three vehicles can leave the driveway without impeding the

other.

AT I T T T AL AR
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CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: While you're passing
that out, let me ask one other question. Are there any
other developments you constructed in the area that you
would give us a reference or something we can look at as
being somewhat close to this or as an example of the types
of things you've done.

MR. KLEINHANCE: As far as the small
single family subdivision that Multitech New England has
done? No. We have not done single family at this point.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Did you do something
in Durham?

MR. KLEINHANCE: We had two projects
there; they were done by the previous company we bought.
Multitech New England was formerly CMC Development, and they
were done under CMC Development. One of them is Sumner
Woods and the other is Park Place in Durham. And one of
those projects -- one is partially complete and the other is
substantially complete.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: If you haven't done
single family subdivision projects before, what has your
background then?

MR. KLEINHANCE: Primarily, condominium
development and condominium rehabs.

CHATRMAN GIONFRIDDO: where?

SEYMOUR FELDMAN - CERTIFIED COURT REPORTER
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MR. KLEINHANCE: All over the State,
really. New Haven, Hamden, Manchester, Farmington.
And there were many that the prior company did - in
Wallingford also.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Why the change in
philosophy, then?

MR. KLEINHANCE: 1It's where the market is.
The condominium market is not. It is the most viable
markets today.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Anybody else have
questions they wish to ask?

Commissioner Robinson.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Sir, what is it
that you are proposing now with regard to the widening
of the road; the width of the road? Also, I'm looking
at this diagram here. What is the longest and the
shortest length of each of the driveways?

MR. REIF: : There is a required setback,
and the setback is 25 feet, so that would be the
minimum distance from the road to the house, and the
rest of it is optional but that doesn't have anything
to do with the number of parking spaces.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: It has something
to do with this diagram, that they're proposing to put

parking spaces on the side of the driveway; has a lot

to do with it.
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MR. REIF: They'll get three parking
spaces if they need, this way. They didn't have it
before.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: I'm not looking at
their amount of parking spaces. I'm looking at how
three parking spaces will look on the small driveway.
The first two cars are going to be parked right next to
the road. This is going to make that development not
look as desirable as it should look. You're going to
have one house - one driveway is going to be longer so
the cars are going to be parked further up the
driveway, so there is some significant distance is what
I'm talking about.

MR. REIF: The key thing for the zoning
code is to have the off street parking spaces, and the
Code requires three spaces. The way they have it on
that diagram the last time, they didn't have it.

This would do it.

MR. GILMORE: I would just like to point
out that the plan was developed showing a typical
driveway, typical configuration in order to accomplish
that. You're absolutely right. Something had to be
taken into account, and that represents a typical type
of arrangement. There are many other arrangements that

we can get to keep the driveways outside afar from the
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driveway. For instance, this house could be set back
further. We didn't alter the plan to reflect that
particular type of arrangement. Similarly, we can
put the apron here so that it widens up at the garage.
Some of these are shown with the two car

garage which would not require two cars to be stacked
in the apron adjacent to it. It could require one car
to be stacked in the apron. There are many variations
we can accomplish to having three cars being parked on
the site so we're not having a sea of parking adjacent
to the sidewalk area. I just intended that to be
representative of what could be done with a single
garage of one example of how we can accomplish that.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: George, is it
possible for this commission to require in this --
agssuming this is going to be buiit this way that
shrubbery be -- or some kind of plantings be placed in
front of those cars between the road and the cars,
assuming, we were to go along with this at all to
buffer them?

MR. REIF: Yes.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Similarly, Geordge,
another guestion for you. Assuming this commission

decides at some point to approve this subdivision, what

kind of requirements can we place on them? They've
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indicated they can place their houses at different
positions and make it so it's not one house after
anotherin a straight line. 1Is there anything we can
place on them, as a Commission, should we require them
to actually come in with a map that shows the houses in
a different setup and approve the map in that way, then
require them to build it? Or is there nothing we can
do about that at all?

MR. REIF: Well, there is something.
Every subdivision that you approve has the houses shown
diagrametically - every one of them with an individual
site place, because in almost every case, the buyer of
that house, wants to locate it someplace else, so they
go through the site plan review process on ah
individual basis.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I understand that.
My guestion is, though, that I bhelieve that the
subdivision off of Atkins Street provided a needed
market at the time. 1 think, provided a house in the
price range people can afford; provided a needed
service. I don't really feel that a subdivision with
houses that look alike all in a row, one after another,
after another, after another, is that aesthetically a
pleasing subdivision; and I was happy to hear them say

they can orient their homes, et cetera. I would like

SEYMOUR FELDMAN - CERTIFIED COURT REPORTER




L]

WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 13, 1989

32

to see a subdivision map with homes oriented
differently proposed, differently that we would approve
that they would have to stick with, because, otherwise,
what we may end up with, although, we may have the best
intentions, is a subdivision with houses straight down
a row again,

MR. REIF: Incidentally, that's one of the
reasons they have curvilinear streets. They could have
had straight streets.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: But there's a curved
street in one of those two rows too, and it still looks
like house after house after house.

MR. REIF: 1It's not a leading example in
our city.

CHATRMAN GIONFRIDDO: That's correct.

I'm not looking for another either.

MR. GILMORE: Mr. Chairman, if you recall,
at the last month's presentation, we had some boards
depicting the architectural styles of the house. Also,
there were four various styles.

I think, you're absolutely right. If one
were to drive down this rcad and see all of the same

home, all ranches, all raised ranches, you know, vinal

sided --

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Because you are
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going to offer these four styles to people that can
choose whatever they want.

MR. GILMORE: That's what the proposal is,
that's correct.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I mean,
theoretically, you can have 32 people who want the same
style.

MR. GILMORE: That is absolutely correct.
That is a possibility.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I'm not saying it's
likely, but it's possible.

MR. GILMORE: That's absolutely correct.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Commissioner
Robinson.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: 1In that case, 32

people can also buy their homes without the garages,

"and that would leave 32 homes with three cars parked

outside.

MR. GILMORE: Assuming, they do have three
cars; yes, right.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: I would like to
see some sort of new layout as far as how the houses
would be set. And also I would like to address the
width of the roadway, also.

Have you proposed any changes in the width of
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the roadway?

MR. GILMORE: That's why this schematic
was provided to you. We are under the standard
configuration. The roadway would be a thirty foot wide
roadway. We're asking for reduction of that roadway to
26 feet. And in conjunction with that, we are asked to
provide to document in case there is parking on the
street. What happens? We'd like to get three cars on
site.

MR. REIF: Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Yes.

MR. REIF: The Zoning Code requires three
off-street parking spaces. It doesn't have anything to
do with the width of the street; doesn't have anything
to do with anything else, but, we reqguire it bhecause
we all know, in Middletown, people have three or more
cars. So it's not an option for this --

CHATRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Because we have so0
many car dealerships, we have to keep them in business.

Commissioner Robinson.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: So the width of
the road is still an important issue then.

MR, REIF: They're asking a walver to make
the road less than our current requirement of 30 feet.

The reason they're asking for that is because it cost
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a lot of money to build a road, and their proposition
is they are going to produce housing that will be less
expensive than if they had to put in a 30 foot road.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: I, for one, do
not plan to support this type of a concept. It does
remind me of a Woodland, and I wish you would have had
a chance to ride up there and see what its like. But,
I for one, cannot support it as it stands now with the
width of the 27 foot road, three feet shorter than you
propose it.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Vice Chairman
Loffredo.

VICE CHAIRMAN LOFFREDO: At the last
Public Hearing we were looking at the Public Works
comments, and at that point, you hadn't had an
opportunity to look at them. Have you? And what have
you done about them?

MR. GILMORE: I was away for several weeks
during the interim, bit I did try to reach Mr. Bauer,
and was told he was unavailable. Apparently, he's
taken i1l and was out many of the times that I called,
and he's out all of this week as well, so I've not had
an opportunity to speak with Mr. Bauer. I did at one
time speak with him, and he said he would like to have

a meeting with Mr. Fazzino as well as himself, and
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we have not had that meeting yvet.

VICE CHAIRMAN LOFFREDO: When do you plan
on having it?

MR. GILMORE: As soon as I can arrange it,
ma'am. I called the end of last week. I called the
beginning of this week, and I just haven't had the
opportunity to meet with him. I'm told,» he's going to
be out through the end of the week.

MR. REIF: He's going to have a minor
operation, so I don't think he's going tu be available.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: So the hottom line
is this needs to be continued until, at least, the 27th
to address some of the other things that have been
raised here, so that will give them, at least, two more
weeks to try to have some type of meeting with Public
Works.

MR. REIF: Both parties have to agree on
that. You're going to go beyond thirty days.

CHAIRMAN GiONFRIDDO: Well, I'm assuming,
they will agree in writing.

Is that a correct assumption, that you will
give us a letter in writing to allow us to extend
beyond thirty days?

MR. REIF: Okay.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any other questions?
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(No response.)

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: If not, any members
of the public wishing to speak in favor of this
proposal? {(No respose.) Any members of the public
wishing to speak in opposition?

MR. HARRIS: Mr. Chairman, members of the
Commission, Charles Harris, Chamberlain Road,
Middletown.

I've had a chance to look at the prints.
Just two or three things we have to talk about. There
are some things that are missing. There's some
doubtful area in one of the corners. I cannot find a
soil designation on any of those prints. I can only
find one detention pond; and part of the development is
lower than that detention pond, and when I look a
little bit farther it is not going to go to that
detention pond. If that's not bad enough, this could
be hairy.

| The detention pond is here. This area is 198
feet - we're up to 206, 208, whatever.

Then, I'd like these gentlemen to straighten
me out, if I'm wrong. There's an older house right
about in here, am I correct?

MR. GILMORE: I believe sgo.

MR. KLEINSHANCE: Yes
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MR. HARRIS: When I look at the soil
conservation SES maps from the government, I find that
the wetland we've been haggling with, oUur friehd,-

Mr. Farbman, comes in here in a shape of a finger.
That piece of property that's over in here is marked
soild type WT. Soil type WT is Wilberham extremely
stony salt loam and classified as inland/wetland soil.
~ The only thing I can go by is this map. This

book. This is the same thing we go by. And had they
properly delineated the soils types on this submission.

There is a little tiny finger of a corner
that comes into that area, right about here. (pointing)

I would suggest, before we go toco much
farther with this, they would best be wise to have
someone take a look. It's a close call. The only
think I can go by is what I see on the map. That map
definitely delineates a littler corner as WT soil, a
wetland soil.

Thank you.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Thank you, Charles.
Anyone else?

MR. ROANE: Mr. Chairman, Commissioners,
my name is David Roane. I reside at 634 Main Street.

I believe, people probably will be shocked

seeing me come up here in opposition of this.
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Before the record, I'm for affordable
housing. I have some concerns about this particular
development.

We need affordable housing in the City of
Middletown.

In looking over the proposal and hearing what
has been proposed, I wonder: Do we need affordable
housing and that potential development could become, in
my estimation, a potential hazardous situation for
residents, possibly, living there, especially,
children, and in some cases, even elderly?

They, the developers, are asking you to waive
such things as sidewalks on one side; the width of the
road, so that they want to do less so they can make
something affordable. And, again, I'm for affordable
housing, but I don't believe that we should take the
potential hazardous of people, residents, and provide
affordable housing when it can be a potential death or
potential liability to the City, with the width of that
street, the sidewalks on one side of the street.

Where is a resident or child playing in the
yard on the opposite side of the street run? Kids
playing in the street could run into the road. If
there was a sidewalk there, you got that sort of as a

safety zone, and they can get to the sidewalk before
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they hit the street.

What happens if -- even though they've said
tonight hat they've got three cars in a parking lot, if
you had - a resident had a birthday party or something
special and there was more than three cars there and
cars were parked on both sides of the street, and
emergency vehicle had to come on to that street?

So, again, even though I'm for affordable
housing, I do not believe that we should put children,
elderly or just plain people in danger just so that a
developer can save money and make a potential -- what
they're calling affordable housing.

So, I think, that as it's already been said
here tonight,. and echo that, yuun should ask the
developer to go back and come back with a safer plan in
regards to the safety of the residents that may live in
this development, if you pass it.

Thank you.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Dave, I have a
question for you. A philosophical question.

Seventy five percent of the roads we have in
Middletown are not -- are probably legs than 26 feet,
or at least, 26 feet or less. Thirty foot wide is
something relatively recent. Most of the roads in the

City are not 30 feet. There are a lot of them less
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There are-a lot of them a lot less than 26, probably.

No. 2. There are a lot of housing projects
in the city that has no sidewalks at all.

Now, assuming, that we really are in favor of
affordable housing, without getting the money from the
State to buy the land, which is what a number of people
are trying to do including yourself, I guess, on some
projects, without getting the money from the State to
buy the land and thereby keep the costs down so we can
build affordable housing, how does a private developer,
let's say, put up affordable housing without the
ability to have a little bit of leeway on widths of
roads and things like that? How could I, as a
developer, if I had to put in 30 foot wide roads,
bituminous concrete sidewalks on both sides; had to
pay for the land at the going price out of my own
pocket and put the cost into each individual house; how
would I be able to build affordable housing?

MR. ROANE: Not to be facitious, Mr.
Chairman, but, I believe, if I could give you the
answer to that hypothetical gquestion, I'd probably be
sitting in your seat or the Mayor of the City of
Middletown. And I understand what you're asking of me.

And, I honestly, would not even attempt to answer

that tonight. But it can be done. There are ways that
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it can be done. But you have to take into
consideration the cost of land. It is something that
has to be looked at . Maybe, people that own property
that are buildable may have to now, hopefully, will
consider reducing the cost of that land to help the
development.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Believe me, if vou
were sitting in my seat you wouldn't be sitting here
long. I can tell you that.

MR. ROANE: That's why I'm glad I can come
every two weeks and sit out in the audience.

But there are ways. There are means of
building. Stick building is not the only way to build
right now. There's a lot of people say it's not, and
some say, it's the only way to go, you know. I just
believe that there are ways that it can be done and be
affordable where a developer, again, not using State
funding or City funding to do it. There are programs.

We have a Partnership program that are coming
up with ideas, so there are going to be ways--

CHATRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I didn't mean to put
you on the spot.

MR. ROANE: That's okay. I don't mind it.
There are ways that it can be done. Whether it was

State money or grants, et cetera, if the State -- my
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concern is the safety of potential residents living
there, i.e. adults and children is a great possibility
than it shouldn't be done regardless of where the money
comes from.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I understand. I
guess, the only reason I raise it, is that most of the
streets in Middletown have 30 foot widths is what I'm
saying is something relatively new. Most of the
streets in Middletown are not anywhere near 30 feet
wide.

The one thing that bothers me the most about
the 01d Farms subdivision off of Atkins Street out
there, is that the roads are so wide that it looks like
a racecourse out there. It kind of ruins the integrity
of that whole project.

I think, we would have been much better off
if we had narrower roads. So the idea of 26 foot wide
road doesn't necessarily bother me, because that's what
the whole town or a lot of the town has,.

I have other concerns, not so much
necessarily the road width is a problem.

But is it your feeling that 26 foot wide road
is a safety hazard?

MR. ROANE: Yes. That's my feeling.
Maybe, a mean would be a 28 foot road. It's not 26;

it's not 30, but maybe 28.
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Again, we're looking at, if a family of three
people were to live there and two of those were
teenagers, there's a possibility of four cars right
there. If you have a birthday party or something, you
invite people over, they're going to come with cars.
You need more space to park those cars. And God
forbid, if an emergency vehicle ©f a number of them
had to come on that street. So, maybe, 28 feet would be
a better proposal than 26.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Thank you, David.
Anyone else

MR. SOUTO: George Souto, 56 Julia
Terrace.

I'm not here really to speak against this.
However, I am encouraged by some of the questions that
have been asked, in that, once a price was given, that
you didn't just really look at that affordable housing
should bend over backwards in order to do it.

As far as I know, and I could be mistaken, I
really don't think that there's really this type of
housing here in town. One area that does have it is
Beriin.

A friend of mine, a few years back, bought a
house that, I think, was constructed similarly to this.

And before one starts calling this affordable housing,
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I think, we have to look at how that price gets down to
what has been quoted. And if this is like the house
that he purchased, you got a lot of sweat and money
still to go into those units before you're able to move
in. This friend of mine, for guite a few days spent
a lot of hours to get the place ready to move in there.
First of all, if the upstairs, if it is a
cape, is not finished; no plumbing up there; there's no
heat up there. TIt's just a wide open area. Downstairs
you are looking at, I believe, unfinished walls. You
have to do your own paintiné. So you haven't gone
completely as far as they did.

MR. KLEINSHAM: No.

MR. SOUTO: But still, the upstairs is
unfinished, which, if you want to make that livable, it
amounts to quite a lot of money. So when we really
assess the true price of this house, I think, you have
to take those things into consideration, and look at
that, and what the person is getting for the dollar
before we really zero in on a 110 or 120 or whatever
that might be. I just wanted to bring that to your
attention.

Like I said before, if it's something that

just took them in on the low end it's something that

should be looked at. But we shouldn't let the
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word "affordable” stand in the way of good judgment.
CHATRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I don't pay really
pay much attention to those figures anyway - and I'm
not speaking to these gentlemen. We've had many
people come in before and tell us they're going to
build for 125, 130, 139, and then by the time you see
the project in the ground and under construction, the
prices are to 160, to 170 to 175. So, I don't
necessarily accept the figures that were given at face
value.
Is there anyone else?
MS. HARRIS: Good evening. My name is
Shirley Harris, and I live at 135 Brown Street.
I want to go back to some of the comments
about the attractiveness of this development.
It makes me think that maybe you are looking closer to
designer environmental, which we, unfortunately,
haven't seen muchlmore of .

The other unfortunate thing is that that

requires 25 acres. This is four acres; it's too few to

use for that, but it does make you kind of wish there
was another way of laying out those lots

The reguest for the waiver for the 26 foot
roads seems to have a couple of reasons. And one of

them, perhaps, is that a few of the lots would be
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disaliowed if there was a 30 foot road there because of
the size. They're very, vexry close to 15,000 square
foot, now. With a little wider road you may have fever
lots; when one of the results of that would, perhaps,
be a more attractive layout because of fewer houses.

The other thing I was looking for and did not
find was 10% open space, that I thought, our
subdivision regulations was requiring from you for new
subdivisions, at this point. I'd like to hear
something about that.

Thank you.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Thank you, Shirley.

Personally, I would like to see somebody take
a look at -- and ask the Public Works, even though wve
passed the 30 foot wide road width -- to have the
Public Works Department to explain to us why that's
absolutely essential, because, personally, the more T
see, 30 foot wide roads are justbecoming nothing but
more maintenance for the city, speedways for people to
ride up and down. And having gone to that seminar with
that gentleman from Massachussetts, that the narrower,
the more country-style roads in certain places make
a lot of sense. And just to have a unilateral road

width every place in the city, to me, does a
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disservice, not a service; I think, that's scmething
we should look at.

Anyone else?

MR. ROBERTS: Earl Roberts.
Mr. Chairman, Members of the Commission, you just took
away my few remarks. Thanks, Steve.

In the area of the 26 foot, you're absolutely
right. I recall recently, not too many yvears ago, when
we Tax Payers of the City paid over 800,000 on Bow Land
in a referendum, then went to the 30 foot road. The
first snow storm, I recall, we had roughly 3 feet or
four feet unplowed road on each side. The trucks
didn't accommodate it.

As you well said, we're all going to have to
maintain those roads from here on. And, I think, if it
applies here in Public Works has no problem with their
equipment, I would support the 26 foot road. However
that's passed on, it's up to the developer. They can
say it, as you've said, and in the end the market in
the selling will bear the truth in what they're
proposing.

My question, though, is on the sidewalks, Mr.
Chairman. If they ask for a waiver, do they have to,
under the recently passed regulation on sidewalk
waivering, have to, or would you ask them to

appropriate monies aside? I know it goes against the-
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disservice, not a service; I think, that's something we
should lock at.

Anyone else?

MR. ROBERTS: Earl Roberts.

Mr. Chairman, Members of the Commission, you
just took away my few remarks. Thank you, Steve.

In the area of the 26 foot, you're
absolutely right. I recall recently, not too many
years ago, when we tax payers of the City paid over
800,000 on Bow Lane in a referendum, then went to the
30 foot road. The first snow storm, I recall, we had
roughly 3 feet or 4 feet unplowed road on each side.
The trucks couldn't accommodate it.

As you well said, we're all going to have to
maintain those roads from here on. And, I think, if it
applies here and Public Works has no problem with their
equipment, I would support the 26 foot road. However
that's passed on, it's up to the developer. They can
gay it, as you've said, and in the end the market in
the selling will bear the truth in what they're
proposing.

My question, though, is on the sidewalks, Mr.
Chairman. If they ask for a waiver, do they have to,
under the recently passed regulation on sidewalk

waivering, have to, or would you ask them to
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appropriate monies aside? I know, it goes against
the--

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I would assume, that
if the commissioner were to consider a waiver on
sidewalks, that they would not ask them to deposit
money, because the reascon they're asking for the waiver
of the sidewalk is to save the money so that they can
lower the price of the house.

Now, if the commissioner were going to ask
them to put the money in a fund, we might as well ask
them to put the sidewalk in. So I would think it would
be one or the other, that the commission would say they
have to put the sidewalks in per regulations or should they
decide to grant the waiver, they probably would not
require them to post the money, and that is an option
that we have.

MR. ROBERTS: I understand. From a lay
person sitting out here, hearing some comments saying
that may not get passed, and I would hope that they
would try to somehow present their case that that will
be passed on in the cost of the houses.

Thank you.

CHAIRMAN GICNFRIDDO: Anyone else?

MRS. CHINCOLI: Kate Chincoli, (phonetic)

191 Maple Shade Road.
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I just want to refer back. Miss Harris asked
a question, and I was hoping you would leave the
developer time bto discuss what the open space plan is.
Whether he's counting the detention as an open space.

The other thing I wanted to say is, as you
will probably know, I'm not a big one on sidevalks in
inappropriate places, but I do think this is,
obviously, going to be a housing development with a lot
of young children in it. 1It's affordable. It's going
to be people with children, and if anywhere there was a
set up that needed sidewalks for chiidren, this is it.

I totally second Mr. Roane's comments on that

department.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Thank you. anyone

else? (No response.)

Would you like to respondto the open space
question particular, and then I would, assume, since
this is going to be continued you will have an
opportunity to respond to some of the other one's.

If you are not prepared to respond to that, you can
always regpondu to it on the 27th, I would assume, you
would have an ansvWer to that.

MR. GILMORE: There are a few issues T
would just like to address, and some of them are quite

important. One is the issue of wetlands. We have had
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